
 

 
 

 
Revised Progressive Reopening 

Recommendations to the Population for 
Bingo sales in Nunavik 2020 

 
Updated 2020-08-06 

 
The present guidelines are implemented in a context of COVID free communities.  
The guidelines can always change, based on the evolution of the situation in the region  
or new regulations or guidelines coming from the provincial government. 
 
Bingo, in Nunavik, normally occurs biweekly, through the FM.  
 

General Guidelines for bingo 
• Bingo should occur through the FM, only. *We would like to remind people that 

private indoor gatherings are still limited to 5 visitors– Refer to guidelines on 
gatherings and get together. 

• Nevada Ticket Sales Should Not Occur 

• People should not be able to choose their bingo cards in order to avoid contact 
with the sheets. We recommend that the committees randomize the cards. 

• Prizes should be delivered to winners in envelopes or through EMT.  

• The people involved in the sale of bingo cards should not be doing so if they 
have symptoms: fever, cough, shortness of breath, diarrhea, head or body 
aches or fatigue, loss of smell or taste. These people should call the Health-Line 
at 1-888-662-7482. 

 

Bingo card sales can now occur in community centers and forums 

The following guidelines must be followed: 

• People should have a distance of 2 metres between them at all times. There 
should be markings on the ground to indicate 2 metres between each client 
lining-up. *We recommend that a committee member supervise the line. 



 

 
 

• It is mandatory for people to wear a mask in enclosed or partially enclosed 
public places.  

• People should avoid any type of physical contact, such as handshaking and 
hugging. 

• An alcohol-based hand sanitizer should be available on site and people should 
be highly encouraged to disinfect their hands upon arrival. 

• People should designate a person per household to go purchase the bingo cards 
to limit the number of people present on site. 

• Recreation committee members should wear masks and wash their hands 
between each transaction. Especially with money handling. They should try to 
limit manipulation of cards, money, and EMT machines as much as possible. 

• Non-cash payments should be encouraged. Exact cash amounts as well. 

• EMT machines, if used, should be sanitized regularly, using alcohol swabs. 

• People going to purchase bingo cards and recreation committee members 
should not partake if they have symptoms: fever, cough, shortness of breath, 
diarrhea, head or body aches or fatigue, loss of smell or taste. These people 
should call the Health-Line at 1-888-662-7482. 

 


